



Minutes of the 
The Common at Sinnott Farm

Annual Homeowner’s Meeting

November 17, 2010

The meeting was called to order at 7:10 pm by Board President, Marie MacDonald.  Marie then introduced the remaining board members, Bobby Woods as Vice President, Ann Hanks as Secretary, Patrick DeLorenzo as Assistant Secretary and Jeff Olmstead as Treasurer.  There were 13 homes represented at the meeting.
Ann Hanks read the Minutes of the last Annual Homeowner’s Meeting held on November 19th.  There were no corrections to the Minutes as presented and they were accepted.

Marie explained the membership of the The Common at Sinnott Farm in the Connecticut Chapter of the 
Community Associations Institute (CAI).  The membership fee is $114.00.  The CAI provided information for keeping the Association up to date on the New Laws that were in effect as of July 1, 2010.  One of the new laws outlines the requirements for Resale Certificates and defines the cost, which is now $125.00.
There were 3 re-sales in The Common at Sinnott Farms to date.  Members of the board have attended meetings held by the CAI and found them very informative.
The Board has determined that the best way to communicate with association homeowners is on our website, www.sinnottfarm.com.  Here homeowners can find postings of board meeting schedules, agendas, meeting minutes, special events, etc. 

A new letterhead was developed and adopted by the Board.  Bobby used the new letterhead in our presentation this year.

Marie advised that our properties are now properly described in the town records as Single Family PUD.

Marie explained that much of the Boards time was spent on determining the ownership of The Knoll which is the 30 acres on the south side of Ryefield Hollow North which was brought to the Board’s attention in January.  After 10 months of discussion and research, we, with our attorney’s help, have determined that this property is rightfully deeded to the Wintonbury Land Trust and will forever be non-developed open space.  Patrick and Marie attended a presentation by the Wintonbury Land Trust at Prosser Library on October 12th, at which time they asked if the Sinnott Farm association would like to be the steward of the Knoll.  The board has declined their offer.  However, individual memberships are also available.  Rod Norwood asked if the board had received a written opinion from our attorney and Marie responded that we had.
Maintenance of common areas is the single largest annual expense with paving of our lanes our single largest long term capital expense.  Marie explained that we are fortunate that our lanes were installed at different times, giving us the opportunity to spread the expense over many years.  Also, the board is looking into options to maintain our lanes on a consistent basis to extend their life.  It was noted that Russo, our current snow plowing contractor, uses a road-friendly solvent on our lanes.
Marie explained that Past Due Association Fees are our biggest challenge and will be made a priority for the 2011 Board.  It was suggested by one homeowner that personal visits might be warranted in order to collect past due fees.  This is one of the ways for collection that the Board has discussed.  It was also noted that by law the Association can only legally collect 6 months of past association dues.  Marie advised that Jeff would also touch on this subject in his Treasurer’s report.

Marie reported that we have a new By-Laws committee which is chaired by Leslie Woods, which will be reviewing our current rules and regulations.  Leslie reported that she has recruited 6 members from various lanes at Sinnott Farm to serve on the committee.  Much of the work will be accomplished through emails as well as meetings.
The Association “social” was held on July 22nd at the Concert on the Green with the Dr. Ya Ya’s Gumbo Party.  Since the attendance was so poor Patrick said the Board had decided that all future Concert’s would be listed on our web page and individual homeowners could then decide if they wished to attend.
Jeff presented the treasurer’s report.  The approved budget for 2010 was reviewed.  The administration budget was over by $375.00 which included $887 for collection fees of association dues.  The tree service was under by $18.00 which included the final treatment of the root collar excavation of common area trees.  Legal fees are over budget by $224.00 because of legal fees associated with the determination of the ownership of the Knoll.  The 2010 budget showed an excess of $171.  Jeff then presented the 2011 proposed budget.  Maintenance was budgeted the same as 2010 as Russo was signed for a 3 year contract.  Insurance was budgeted at $1,750, Legal at $2,000; Utilities at $4,400, Reserve Fund budgeted for $2,000 and the Capital Fund at $6,400 and new item budget of $3,440 for delinquent maintenance fees.   Leslie Woods questioned the need for the delinquent maintenance fees line item and Jeff explained that it presented a more realistic budget and that the Board felt that maintenance fees would still remain at $215 a quarter.  Tree services was eliminated from the budget as the board felt that perhaps the fertilization and root collar was over-kill, however, should tree services be necessary the monies could be taken from the Reserve Fund.  The Capital Fund is reserved for re-paving of lanes and was able to be increased for the 2011 budget period.  The 2011 budget was adopted as presented.
Patrick reported on the Covenant committee and the process of submitting requests for home improvements.  He also explained that Bartlett Tree Service had completed their 3 year contact and that Russo would monitor the trees and shrubs and report any problems to the Board.  Laurel Mills expressed her concern about excessive watering of the common area on Arrowwood Lane.  Patrick advised that this problem had been brought to the attention of Russo and they had corrected the timer of the sprinklers in that area.
Leslie Woods and Suzanne Petke were able to welcome 2 of the 3 new homeowners to the neighborhood as the Welcoming Committee.  She said they were able to answer questions regarding the common and by-laws.

Bobby Woods is responsible for the maintenance of the website and had asked that if possible he would like homeowners to submit their email addresses as a way of responding to any questions or concerns.
Marie advised a few homeowners have “acquired” parts of the common property and as they have been brought to the Board’s attention, they have been advised that the common property must stay common property.

During the course of the meeting the following questions were asked by homeowners and answered:

1)  Why do some of the street lights have glass in them and others do not?  Street lights were installed at different times during the construction of Sinnott Farm.
2) Noticed the difference in mowing and bush control on the south side of Ryefield Hollow North.  The new contract with Russo does not require as many swipes by the mowing crew on that road.
3) What can be done regarding the appearance of the house on Quail Run?  Rod Norwood advised that the Association Board could pay someone to maintain the property and then bill the absent owner, as this was done in the past.

Ann presented the results of the Survey that was mailed out with the 3rd quarter maintenance invoice.  Seventeen out of sixty-six homeowners responded.  Most of the comments were very favorable and any concerns will be addressed by the 2011 Board.
There were two board positions available for the 2011 board.  Leslie Woods nominated Laurie Price and Patrick DeLorenzo nominated Marie MacDonald and Jeff Olmstead.  All nominees accepted.  Ann distributed ballots to the homeowners who were to vote for 2 of the 3 nominees with one vote per household.  The ballots were then tallied and the two positions were filled with Laurie Price and Jeff Olmstead.  Ann welcomed them to the board and thanked Marie for hard work.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:40pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Ann M. Hanks

Secretary, The Common at Sinnott Farm


